
 

In an effort to raise money for the Poppy Appeal, our School Councilors 

have been coming into school early to sell merchandise to Russell Hall 

children and parents/carers as they arrive at school. 

They have done a fantastic job and we raised a total of £541.85 – well 

done and a huge thank you to everyone who made donations. 

Pupil voice samples  

“The school councilors were very friendly and 

helpful.” 

“I’m surprised that we raised over £500 – 

that’s amazing!” 

“It was really good to see people smile when 

they bought a poppy.” 

“I wore my poppy at the Remembrance Day 

parade.” 
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